

Address

Longdendale High School Hollingworth Hyde Cheshire SK14 8LW

Contacts

E: admin@lhs.spt.ac.uk

T: 01457 764 006 W: www.longdendalehighschool.org.uk Head of School
Andrea Jones
Executive Principal
Melanie Wicks

29th June 2023

Dear Families,

Further to my previous communication with you regarding teacher strike action in March and April, I am writing to you to share information about the next planned teacher strike days on **Wednesday** 5th July and Friday 7th July 2023. As you may know from the national media, the National Education Union (NEU) has announced these dates of strike action on a national basis. This strike action will affect the day to day running of the school, however, it is worth noting that this is not action against the school but is part of national industrial action organised by the trade unions about concerns over teachers' pay and working conditions and the funding levels for schools on a national scale.

I am therefore sharing the school's plans, so far, for operating safely and sensibly on these next two days of strike action – **Wednesday 5**th **July and Friday 7**th **July 2023**. The only basis for closing a school or a class is if they cannot be safely operated. Not all teachers are members of the NEU, they may be a member of another union which has not taken the decision to strike at this time, so some classes may be able to remain open in some schools. This is why there may be differences in arrangements from school to school.

From the information we have been given to date, we believe that a large number of our staff may be involved, which will not allow school to operate effectively. For this reason, we have unfortunately had to take the decision to close the school to the majority of students in Years 7-10 on Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July 2023.

Please be assured that the school has undertaken a full risk assessment based on the information we have, including contingency planning, and this has been approved by our Board of Trustees. If there is any change to these plans nearer the time we will of course be in contact to inform you.

In line with the Department for Education guidance, if your child was expected to attend school on the previous strike days earlier this year, this will remain the case, and they should attend at the usual time and go straight to the canopy area of school where they will be registered and directed to their classrooms from there. This is mainly for children who have an allocated social worker with some places available for those children whose parents have previously informed us of their critical worker status. If you have any questions regarding whether your child is eligible for this provision, please contact your child's Head of Year in the first instance.

If your child is currently eligible for Free School Meals and is not in school on **Wednesday 5th July** and **Friday 7th July**, we will be providing lunches in the form of 'grab bags' and these will be available for collection from the main school office from 10.30am until 12.30pm.

Every student will be expected to engage with their learning during this day, including where they have been asked to remain at home. Due to the number of staff not expected to be in school on this day, the vast majority of learning for all students will be shared through Class Charts. We sent out a survey earlier this year regarding access to devices, and if you indicated that your child does not have access to a suitable device for learning at home, they should already have been provided















with the loan of a school laptop so they are able to access their learning. If you have any further issues regarding access to the Internet or a suitable device, please contact your child's Head of Year in the first instance so we can put plans in place to support.

All students will be expected to log on for an assembly at 8.30am when initial registers will be taken, and attendance will be monitored and followed up in the usual way. The link for this assembly will be available on the morning on Class Charts. During this assembly, students will also be provided with further details regarding how they should access their learning during this day.

We understand that this can cause additional childcare arrangements for families and for this reason the decision to close the school to the majority of students has not been taken lightly, and we are working to ensure that we are able to continue to provide our students with their educational provision. We will of course keep you updated if there are any changes to these arrangements.

Thank you for your understanding and continued support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Andrea Jones

Headteacher